
TO:  Village Council and Mayor Brown 

FROM:  Rules & Law Committee, Susan Brownknight, Chair 

RE:  Sandwich signs and bench naming approval 

DATE:  October 3, 2022 

 

The Rules and Law Committee met on Monday, October 3, 2022.  Present were Susan Brownknight, 
Kelly Rankin, Marcy Lewis, Rod Holloway (, Mayor Bill Brown and attending was Elliott Werner, owner of 
the local store, Coolest Toys on Earth.   

The Committee is making the following recommendations: 

Redefine a sandwich sign as an allowable temporary sign in the Business District A.  And to, define what 
a standard sandwich sign must look like—all should adhere to a certain size, aesthetic and weight. 

Next steps proposed: 

1.       Mr. Halloway to consult business district tenants regarding their recommendations for 
standards on size and aesthetic and weight. Mr. Halloway to bring his recommendation to the 
Rules and Law Commitee. R&L will make a final recommendation.  The look of the sandwhich 
signs should tie in with the aesthetic of the surrounding architecture.  Sign look subject to 
approval of the ARB. 
2.       Utilize the permitting process to ensure limited number of sandwich signs on city property, 
uniformity of signs, and to maintain the Village’s right to have signs removed temporarily by 
sending notice to permit holders. 

 

Per Resolution No. R-22-22, empowering the Rules and Law Committee to approve naming rights, the 
below named benches were approved for for the following individuals: 

Marty and Bob Bartlett 

Recie and Jim Scott 

Respectfully submitted, 

_________________________________________________ 

Susan Brownknight (Chair) 

_________________________________________________ 

Kelly Ranking (Vice-Chair) 

_________________________________________________ 

Marcy Lewis (Member) 

 

 



 

 


